Dear BOS,

| am writing to you today with a simple plan. Take the expansion out of our current ordinance.
We can open our phase 3 with those same caps while we get our EIR done. So simple, so
pleasing to the whole community.

You must know that the cannabis market is saturated, so nobody's really missing out by taking
care of our resources first.

I'm in total support of the MCA recommendations. Plus, please get an EIR before we allow for
expansion. You then can have a strategic plan for baking the EIR recommendations right into our
phase 4 expansion. That's what. Trinity County did.

Please do the easy and right thing today,
Traci Pellar



